

CITY OF NEW BEDFORD JONATHAN F. MITCHELL, MAYOR

March 5, 2019

City Council President Linda M. Morad Honorable Members of the City Council 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Council President Morad and Honorable Members of the City Council:

I would like to request a renewal of a one year **Waiver of Residency** for Michelle Borrello, Nursing Supervisor in the Health Department, who resides in Dighton, Massachusetts.

I have attached correspondence to support the reason for this request. Director Damon O. Chaplin and Ms. Borrello will be available at the meeting to answer any questions.

Sincerely,

Jonathan F. Mi

Mayor

JFM/sds Attachment

cc:

Michelle Borrello

Damon O. Chaplin

Personnel



HEALTH DEPARTMENT

BOARD OF HEALTH

PATRICIA L., ANDRADE, M.D. CRAIG LONGO, M.D. SARAH MORRIS, M.D.

> DAMON CHAPLIN DIRECTOR

January 31, 2019

Mayor Jonathan F. Mitchell City of New Bedford 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Mayor Mitchell,

I respectfully request a renewal of a one year residency waiver for our Nursing Supervisor, Ms. Michelle Borrello, who currently resides in Dighton Massachusetts. The Nursing Supervisor position was a difficult position to fill due to the competitive landscape within the clinical provider's network, and we do not suspect a new search would yield more advantageous results. Ms. Borrello has become an asset to our health department and we would like to retain her services to maintain a level of performance and continuity within the nursing division. I thank you in advance for your consideration and look forward to your response.

Very truly yours.

Damon O. Chaplin, Director

Health Department (508) 991-6199

DOC/dmc